Mr. Darrell Havener, 5201 Garfield, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Darrells

I was over at Fort Leavenworth aid Charles Black with his enlistment in the Cadet Aviation Reserve. I saw Ted O'Sullivan and he handed me your letter which was written him on May 18.

I am writing to tell you that we will be glad to help you help yourself. I am sure that I met you when I spoke at Paseo High School this past winter. You have a fine academic record and we would be happy to have you here at the University. What are you figuring on studying? If you do not have a catalog please advise me and I will see that one is sent you together with any other available information you may wish.

There is no question about our being able to give you a job if you want it because not only do we have jobs here but the Hercules people are putting on split shifts for the students and there is every opportunity to find all the work that you will be able to do this fall. All our Lawrence merchants are especially short-handed and if a fellow has any aptitude at all he will have no difficulty in getting work. And we have several jobs here at the University that will be open to you and other boys. I have such jobs at the present time.

Amaiting your reply, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH